“Not Everything is Cancelled”

Not everything is cancelled…
Sun is not cancelled
Summer is not cancelled
Relationships are not cancelled
Love is not cancelled
Reading is not cancelled
Devotion is not cancelled
Music is not cancelled
Imagination is not cancelled
Kindness is not cancelled
Conversations are not cancelled
Hope is not cancelled
And God’s love for HIS people is never cancelled.


As our public services are on hold until further notice, we invite you to attend church online instead! We have three ways you can watch Kent’s weekly sermons. We send out weekly emails with the link to the site; you can join our Facebook page; or go to YouTube and type in Union Cross Baptist Church Kernersville NC and select the sermon. Hope you can join us weekly for updates and worship!
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Remembering Our Friend Bobby Bond

Life has sunshine and rain, great experiences and sad ones.  Saying goodbye to Bobby Bond has been one of those sad experiences. Since so many of you could not come to Bobby’s funeral allow me to share with you some of what was shared about our friend Bobby Bond.  
Proverbs 22:1 “A good name is to be chosen rather than great riches, loving favor rather than silver and gold.”

Bobby was A Good Man
Bobby had a good reputation that grew out of treating people friendly and fairly. Since Jesus lived in his heart he showed Fruit of Spirit. Galatians 5:22-23 “But the fruit of the Spirit is love, joy, peace, patience, kindness, goodness, faithfulness, gentleness, self-control...”  We live in a world with fewer and fewer humble Christian men and we lost another one when Bobby went off to heaven.
Bobby Lived A Good Life
Bobby’s hometown was Fries, VA. His parents were Thomas Lee and Peggy Cox Bond. He had a sister, Colleen Bond. Bobby had a career as a brick mason. He married Edna Faye Campbell Bond on August 13, 1960. They had a daughter, Leesa Faye Bond Russell.  Bobby accepted Christ at an evangelistic crusade in 1970 and was baptized at Union Cross Baptist Church April 25, 1971, along with his wife and daughter, Leesa. Bobby loved his family and some of his last words were, “Kiss them babies for me and tell them I love them”. Bobby had a good life, loved his parents and family, his church and Jesus. He was a good friend to many, a good grandpa and lived a good life. He lived by the words of 1 Timothy 6:18…do good, be rich in good deeds, be generous and willing to share.  
Bobby gave A Good Farewell
From Bobby’s bed in the ICU he spoke his last words. They were…I’ve failed God so many times but I’ve always turned back and asked forgiveness for my sins. He promised me He would never leave or forsake me so I have to take Him at His word.  What a friend we have in Jesus. When you can say goodbye, I am going to touch the hand of God today – that is a Good farewell.  When you can say goodbye, I’m forgiven and going to see my Savior’s scars today - that is a Good farewell.  Today, we remember our friend Bobby Bond.  
Peace,

kent

Since Edna didn’t get to attend Bobby’s visitation service we thought you might like to share a special memory/story of Bobby with her. Please mail them to the church with “In care of Edna Bond” in the address.  We will collect these until July 31st then pass them along to Edna and Leesa.
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The deacons met in June to discuss opening UCBC for public services, given the fact that COVID cases are up in NC, especially in Forsyth and Guilford County. It was decided to wait and to meet again July 13th to discuss our reopening. We will keep you updated.

The Nominating Committee will be sending out a letter in the coming weeks about the Church Officers & Workers for the 2020/2021 year. 

[image: image3.jpg]



High School Graduates

Crista Church, Logan Deweese, Meg Gibbs, and Christian Sexton
College Graduates
Morgan Bowlin, Davidson Community College-Certificate in Esthetics Sierra Hurley, Western Carolina University-BS in Sports Marketing

Prayer Concerns: Joan Honeycutt, Edna Bond, Ralph & Ruth Hedgecock, Bob & Bettie Spencer, Nancy Vanhoy, and Tim VonCannon.   
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Women on Mission continues to meet monthly by email with our last meeting held on June 2.

JUNE WOM ACTIVITIES: 

· Hospice Ministry Note: Deliveries were made to both WS and HP Hospice locations during June. Please drop off your donations in the Hospice Ministry Room at church or you can make a donation through your offering envelope.
· WOM ladies voted to purchase enough food to fill three of the food boxes for the Bread of Life Food Pantry through the PMBA and $91.75 of WOM funds were used for this purpose. Jane also personally filled a box of the designated items and at delivery, Debbie Gambill, the pantry coordinator, expressed sincere appreciation for our donations. Pray for those families receiving this food.
· The June 13 Crisis Control Food Drive was a huge success!!!  WOM members volunteered in shifts at the event.  At the suggestion of Ron & Kathy Mills, the food drive was in memory of Bobby Bond and there was 619 pounds of food and $725 cash donated!   WOW!
· Additionally the WOM ladies voted to send a cash donation to CCM to purchase other food items such as meat, eggs, bread and butter. A check for $120 in memory of Bobby Bond was delivered from WOM funds.
JULY ANNOUNCEMENTS:

· In my May and June monthly email meetings (and in the June newsletter) I pointed out that WOM funds were running quite low due to the fact that we remained very active and were attempting to assist as many organizations and individuals as possible. Praises be —in May we received $1,400 for WOM with more donations being received in June!!!  Thank you to each of you who “came to our rescue” with your donations.  We are so blessed. 

· WOM ladies will have another “meeting” by email on July 1.   
We hear so very often wear masks, 6 ft. social distancing, hand washing and Covid19 statistics, but seldom do we hear prayers of thanksgiving for all of us who have been spared this dreaded disease. Please continue to pray for those that we know personally as well as those we don’t know as we need to remember their needs are real also.  Continue to guide us dear God as UNION CROSS REACHES OUT TO SHOW HIS LOVE.
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